Clayton State University – Faculty Council Agenda

Monday, January 27, 2009

University Center Board Room UC 260 

The Faculty Council was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present
Lari Arjomand, Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, John Burningham, Christie Burton, , Susan Copeland, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Thomas Harden, Jeff Byron, Kathryn Kemp, Adam Kubik, Betty Lane,  Mark Maunula, Antionette Miller, Judith Ogden, Lillian Parker, Laveda Pullens, Junfeng Qu, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Sue Odom, Mark May, Susan Copeland, Sharon Hoffman.

Approval of Minutes

1)  Prior minutes of meetings held on January 13, 2009 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
Reports

2)  President’s Report

a)   
The President and the Provost will meet soon regarding the Promotion and Tenure recommendations;

b)     The Technical College System of Georgia has reduced funding to CSU programs.  CSU is working with the System to improve funding to these programs.


c)
Dr. Harden is working with local legislators to obtain $2.1mil in funding for design money dedicated to the future science building complex.

d)
The President announced that Dr. Thomas J. (Tim) Hynes Jr. will be the interim president for the remainder of the year after his departure in May for the position of Chancellor of the University of Wisconsin Green Bay.  Dr. Hoffman will be remaining to help the university through the transition and the president has returned her letter of retirement.
3)  Provost Report


a)  Dr. Eaves is on medical leave and will return by week’s end.

b)  CSU has received no word from the BOR on the proposals for a program in Homeland Security or MA’s in Psychology and Dental Hygiene.


c)  A newly created position titled Director of Archives will be forthcoming after approval from the BOR.


d)  The rescinding of 2009 funding from the Technical College for the certificate programs in the College of Professional Studies has necessitated moving certain programs to other colleges/areas in order to allow students already committed to the programs to complete the program and for the studies of future students.

e)  CSU has received permission from the BOR to change the name of the Paralegal Program to Legal Studies strengthening the program’s future.


f)   The Covington News has reported that the Governor’s report on Tough Choices is taking a huge section of the Georgia Technical System schools apart.  The Chancellor nor his staff had any input on the committee called by the Governor and have no knowledge of this action.  Provost Hoffman suspects that the driving force behind this is political, and urges that faculty pay attention to the situation, but it seems unlikely that such drastic changes could reasonably be enacted.

g)     Budget work continues for the year 2009-10.


h)    The Promotion and Tenure Committee has completed its work and letters will be out in February 2009.

4)  CAPC Report
Dr. Burningham reported:


a)  B.A. in Theater, program revision. Approved THEA 2990 as a new course. 

b)  Information Technology - motion to approve the prerequisite and subsequent catalog changes for ITFN 3314 and ITFN 3601 passed. 

c)  WebBSIT - prerequisite changes to WBIT 2000, 2311, and 3200 approved. 

d)  Course Description Change for ENGL 1102 approved.
5)  UPC Report

Dr. Susan Copeland stated “no report” at this time.  The next scheduled UPC meeting is February 5, 2009.




6)  USGFC By-law discussion/vote


a)  A discussion of the University System of Georgia’s Faculty Council By-laws will be held at the BOR on February 20, 2009.  Dr. Burnett requests permission to represent CSU and to attend.  A motion was made, seconded and approved.

7)  New Business/Future Issues

a)  The two–year technical schools report received by Dr. Burnett on January 27, 2009 will be distributed to Faculty Council for review and future discussion. 


b)  UPC to discuss child care issues.


c)  The Institutional Review Board will present findings and recommendations in March.

d)  Corlis Cummings will speak to the Faculty Council on budget issues.

8)  Roundtable Discussion Topics


a)  Nursing Faculty parking concerns


b)  Faculty Council would like to have an opportunity to hear from the Provost and President on the transition plans of President to Interim President.


c)   Noon meeting on 12th of February with the Chancellor addressing the CSU Faculty Council.  Chairman Burnett urged all members to attend if possible.

d)   Discussion evolved on the economic impact on the CSU budget and student enrollment in the Fall of 2009.


e)   Discussion on lifting residential requirement for first time/full time freshmen.


f)   The Fayette County campus has grown far beyond expectations at this point and it was suggested by Dr. Hoffman that the Faculty Council hold a meeting at that facility in the near future.


g)   An inquiry as to when the exam schedule would be published.


h)  Dr. Hoffman stated that a meeting will be held by the Registrar within the next week regarding the dates of fall graduation.


i)   A question was raised regarding the two graduations and faculty attendance at both events.


j)   Faculty brought to the table discussion regarding a larger site for future graduations accommodating more students and guests.

Motion made to adjourn, seconded and approved.

The next Faculty Council meeting will be held February 10th, 2009.
